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Item: 9.4 

 
PRIMARY CARE COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 27TH OCTOBER 2017 
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT  

PART 1 
 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the October   
2017 Primary Care Commissioning Committee. 

 
GOVERNANCE 
 
The Commissioning Lead – Primary Care presented a work-plan for the Committee which 
was noted. 
 
STRATEGY 
 
The Head of Primary Care advised the Committee on progress in implementing the CCG’s  
Primary Care “Blueprint”: 
 
 The number of contracts had reduced from 55 to 40 in the period 2 years since 

October 2015 
 35 out of 40 practices in Hull have come together into 5 groupings in response to 

the CCG invitation to submit proposals at scale for utilisation of the primary care 
transformational monies.  

 The CCG had received resource from the NHS England Estates and 
Transformation Fund to implement e-consult within practices. In addition a number 
of submissions had been made to support estates development (new build and 
reconfiguration). 

 
An integrated estates mapping and planning tool was presented which had been 
developed to support estates mapping across health and the local authority. 
 
The Committee considered and declined an application to close a practice list and also 
received updates on the NHS England Clinical Pharmacists in general practice scheme, 
the GP Career Plus Scheme, the international GP recruitment scheme and the NHS 
Charging Policy and Project 600. 
 
SYSTEM DEVELOPMENT & IMPLEMENTATION 
 
The Chief Finance Officer updated the Committee on the CCG’s Integrated Delivery 
Framework and Local Quality Premium Scheme. The Chief Finance Officer and CCG 
Chair were given delegated authority to refine the scheme. 
  

  
 
Paul Jackson   
Chair 
Primary Care Commissioning Committee  
October 2017  


